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Dear Steve:

Attached please find a redlined version of Missouri Evergreen’s bylaws. In this version of bylaws, I added
several provisions which are commonplace in the bylaws of any nonprofit/tax exempt organization. In
preparing this document, I attempted to keep the member/executive committee format you all have elected to
utilize and crafted the additional provisions to meet your needs and desires. While some of the new provisions
may seem unnecessary, I would recommend you accept the recommended changes unless the board has a
serious issue with any particular provision.

Also, within the revised bylaws you will see a few spots with blank lines, highlights or bracketed
questions. These are provisions where I need information from you. Please fill in this information.

If you elect to make changes to this document, it would be best if you continue to utilize the “track changes”
feature in order that I may quickly see what you all have modified. If you are unfamiliar with this feature, call
me and I’1l show you how to toggle between “redline” and “final” versions.

As for the formatting changes, they are not critical by any means. I simply made those changes because I
believe it makes the document easier to navigate. You can accept them, disregard them or completely modify
any formatting changes.

There are numerous suggested changes so I recommend you discuss this with the members of Missouri
Evergreen. After you have had an opportunity to review the redlined bylaws, please notify me if you accept
them as is or send me a further revised version and we can proceed from there.

Contact me with any questions.
Sincerely,

Sean D. Brinker

Zick, Voss, Politte & Richardson, P.C.
438 West Front Street

P.O. Box 2114

Washington, MO 63090
sdb@zvplaw.com

www.zvplaw.com

Office: (636) 239-1616

Direct: (636) 231-4994

Fax: (636) 239-5161




